
Dear Samuel, 

We reply to the questions on notice as follows: 

We have no relationship with NSWALC.  Our role is best described as being 
outsourced the consultancy regarding economic develop, providing expertise in 
legals, finance, town and urban planning, architectural etc.  That is, a (multi-
disciplined) service provider rather than an institution.  We do not represent 
indigenous interest generally, but are solely focused on promoting economic 
development opportunities.   
  
ULC and UFPS is national, not state in its approach and has established 
relationships and memberships across the Asia-Pacific indigenous organisations.   
  
At the state level, we have 33 NSW Land Councils in various levels of 
membership/briefs of representation on certain matters.  The nature of the briefs are 
confidential.  Of the full members that have no restrictions regarding disclosure, are 
Illawarra LALC, Merrimans LALC, Awabakal LALC, Tharawal LALC, Dubbo LALC, 
and Young LALC.  Other members are not Land Councils established under the 
NSW Aborginal Land Rights Act, but Indigenous Land Corporations, and Traditional 
Owner Groups whether as court-appointed applicants such as Gomoroi, or 
incorporated entities such as Culpra Station.   
 
Regards, 
 
Richard Green 
Chair 
 
 
 

 

 

 


